
 
Gary Click 

State Representative 
 

88th House District  

Seneca and Sandusky County 
 

Columbus Office 
Vern Riffe Center  
77 S. High Street 

11th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-6111 

(614) 466-1374 
Rep88@ohiohouse.gov 

 

Committees 
Energy and Natural Resources 

Behavioral Health and Recovery 
Supports 

Families, Aging and Human 
Services  

Primary and Secondary Education 
 

 

 

 

Chairman Baldridge, Vice-Chair McClain, Ranking Member Sheehy, and members 

of the House Transportation and Public Safety Committee, thank you for the 

opportunity to testify today on House Bill 393 which would designate a portion of 

State Route 19 as The Teresa Miller-Martin 9/11 Memorial Highway.  

 

Twenty years ago we said, "We will never forget." Today, I want to keep that 

commitment by honoring Teresa Miller-Martin. Teresa was a local girl who, 

without a college education, wound up being one of the highest-ranking civilians 

serving in the Pentagon.  

 

Teresa was a 1974 graduate of Lakota High School who grew up in the small town 

of Millersville. After high school, Teresa went on to become a model for JC Penny. 

She moved on to the Post Office before accepting a position that led to her career 

in finance. Ultimately, she accepted a job at Fort Belvedere. Shortly after, she 

joined her supervisor as they were moved to the Pentagon.  

 

Teresa will always be remembered by her grace and kindness, her selfless love, 

deep faith, and passion for disco music. She loved her husband John dearly and 

took pride in their Victorian home that they shared. She was an active member of 

the Fredericksburg, Virginia local community and was a beloved Sunday school 

teacher. 

 

We lost 2,996 American lives during the horrible events of 9/11. Teresa was one of 

the many individuals robbed of her life by perpetrators of pure evil. Naming a 

portion of State Route 19 in her honor is a small way of showing that we will never 

forget Teresa and those who perished on that terrible day.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on House Bill 393; I would be happy to 

answer any questions should you have them.  
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